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This notice provides information about temporary closures of Cross Road 
during August and early September 2025. 

What’s happening 
To keep everyone safe a portion of Cross Road will be temporarily closed for 
piling works for the support columns for the overpass, old track removal, light 
and traffic signalling activities, water service relocations and vegetation 
removals.  
 
Cross Road will be closed between Herbert Street and just west of the tram 
crossing at night only. Closures will be in place between 9pm and 5am, 
each night from Friday 29 August through to and including Wednesday 
night 3 September 2025, weather permitting.  

 
For further information on the phases to construct the overpass, please view 
our Marion Road and Cross Road Overpass - Fact Sheet and animation on 
the website tgsp.sa.gov.au  
 

How this affects you  
To keep everyone safe speed and lane restrictions with detours will be in place, see detour map overleaf. 
Please follow the onsite signage for detours and the instructions of traffic controllers. 

Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling through the area. Where required, signage will 
be in place to direct pedestrians and cyclists to alternative access and/or local detours if required. 

There may be noise during construction as we undertake certain activities, and we will do our best to minimise 
impacts where possible. We appreciate your co-operation and patience while these important works are 
undertaken. 

Night works times 
 
9pm -5am 
 

Where 

 Cross Road between 
Herbert Street and just 
west of the tram crossing  

 

More information 

Visit  
tgsp.sa.gov.au  

Email 
info@TGSPAlliance.com.au  

Call 1300 916 976 

  

We’re raising the tram line over Marion Road 
and Cross Road to get traffic moving 

http://www.tgsp.sa.gov.au/
https://www.tgsp.sa.gov.au/news/current-pedestrian-and-cyclist-detours#mike-turtur-bikeway-zone-3-detour-marion-road-to-jetty-road
mailto:info@TGSPAlliance.com.au
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If there is a need for short-term property access impacts, we will contact you directly in advance. 

There will be further temporary closures on Cross Road and Marion Road at night and on weekends throughout 
the duration of the project. This is so that we can safely carry out work activities to construct the overpass. We 
will always provide advance notice of these closures.  

Bus services may be impacted during the closure. Please observe bus stop signage and 
visit www.adelaidemetro.com.au for the latest information. 

 

Temporary Cross Road closure detour map  

Stay up to date 
Join our mailing list to keep updated about upcoming early works, 
events, information sessions and exciting news about the project.  
To register please: 
• visit our website at: tgsp.sa.gov.au 
• scan the QR code  
• email info@TGSPAlliance.com.au 
• call 1300 916 976

http://www.adelaidemetro.com.au/
https://www.tgsp.sa.gov.au/
mailto:info@TGSPAlliance.com.au
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